BBC December 18, 2017 Meeting  Bikeshop  Buffalo.  Thank you Becky for hosting!!!!
Next Meeting: January 15, Tom’s Pro Bike  

Officers in attendance: Steve Mongielo, Tim Williams, James Thompson, Marit Ogin

Members in attendance: Alison Merner, Chris Salisbury, Frank Grillo, Gary Ho, Rob Hengel, Frank Grillo, Joe Giovenco, Corey Knowles, Adam Wojcik,  Jon Capozzi, Jim Schuler
Steve called the meeting to order at 7:08.

November meeting minutes adopted.

Treasurer report and review of last month expenses provided. Treasurer’s report accepted.

Committee reports:

Marketing committee: agreed to serve in role of marketing director (s). Work in progress.  Steve requested a ballpark figure of budget that would be allocated for the marketing items. 
Membership Committee: James reported out on committee proposals with goal to make club more accessible, especially to riders who are already involved in other clubs and also first time riders, while balancing the requirements of our insurance.  Last year we had 64 full members, plus total of 11 selected alternate limited events membership options.  The committee has 4 proposed changes. Proposals were distributed to those in attendance.    Proposals will be reviewed and voted on in January meeting:
a. $65 full season full membership
b. $45 mid- season full membership

c. Total of 5 people chose track night only, TT only.  Consider lowering price of these limited event full membership from $30 to $20

d. 1st year full membership or for riders who are already members of BTC, NFBC, GOBike, somewhat of a promocode to promote cross club memberships  $35

e. 1st year trial full membership for say first 5 races, if like it can just pay balance up to $45 summer full membership.
Bylaws committee:
Steve (committee chair) first read the requirements of by-laws revisions to ensure that we follow the stipulated process.  Hard copies of the by-laws, red-lined with proposed revisions, were distributed for detailed review; proposed revisions will also be provided via electronic communications to give members written notice of proposed revisions. Vote on proposed changes will be help at next meeting.

Old business:

The challenges of ensuring we have events adequately staffed with marshals requirements was discussed.

Ideas: 
1)allow 2 months to sign up for marshalling.  After the communicated date, those who have not signed up for marshalling spots are assigned, and individuals are responsible for covering the slot or trading.  
2)Consider only posting openings for USAC sanctioned races first to ensure our sanctioned races are adequately staffed before opening up slots for BBC events. 

3)Review training event courses and determine minimum number of marshalls need to safety execute the race to reduce # of required positions needed.

Steve to review with race director, who sent his regrets on not being able to attend.

Potential dates for Arcade to not conflict with Binghamton: August 10, or on Labor Day.

Floor was opened for new business: no new business introduced.

Steve adjourned the meeting at 7:56 pm.

